















#### **Cheshire West and Chester Council**

Winsford High Street Community Primary and Nursery School Winsford Cheshire CW7 2AU E-mail: admin@highstreet.cheshire.sch.uk Tel: 01606 668066

Headteacher: Mr M Joule B.Ed. (Hons) www.winsfordhighstreetprimary.co.uk

13 September 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back to a new year at Winsford High Street Primary School. In order for your child to settle into Year 4 after the summer break, we thought it would be helpful for you to have the following information.

# Welcome meeting:

Thank you to those who attended the Year 4 welcome meeting this afternoon. If you missed it, please find attached the PowerPoint presentation with further information about the coming year. You will also find a copy of this on the Year 4 page on the school website.

## **Homework:**

It is important for children in Year 4 to continue to read and discuss their reading for 10 minutes each day. Children are also able to access Reading Plus on their tablets for them to complete sessions at home. As well as reading, the children will have a homework activity grid which will be set halftermly via Microsoft Teams. This is a multiple-choice grid of which children should choose a minimum of 5 of the activities to complete over the course of the half-term. In addition, a MyMaths task will be set weekly. Please also ensure your child is practising their times tables at home ready for the Y4 multiplication check which takes place in June.

### **P.E.**

For P.E, we recommend that children have a coloured t-shirt purchased from school to match their team (or a plain blue t-shirt), black shorts and pumps/trainers. All kit should be clearly labelled with your child's name. For safety reasons, please can earrings be removed beforehand or covered with plasters/medical tape provided from home. A note is required if a child is to be excused from P.E, games or swimming for any medical reason.

For Year 4, swimming will start later in the academic year. A letter with details will be sent nearer the time.

If you have any questions/queries, please do not hesitate to see us or contact us using the Year 4 email address: year4@highstreet.cheshire.sch.uk

Thank you for your support and co-operation.

Yours sincerely,

Year 4 Team







